
 

STAFF REPORT 

7/22/2020 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Gabor Pakozdi, P.E., City Engineer 

SUBJECT: Authorization to file a Notice of Completion for City Project ST-100, Active 

Transportation Program (ATP) Cycle 2 Project 
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 
 

Accept the City Project ST-100 Active Transportation Cycle 2 Project as complete and direct the 

City Clerk to file a Notice of Completion attached hereto with the County of Riverside. 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 

The City of Coachella was awarded in FY 2015/2016 from the Riverside County Transportation 

Commission (RCTC) a grant through SB 821 in the amount of $2.2 million with a local share in 

the amount of $531,000 funded through Measure A. On April 22, 2020 City Council approved 

and entered into a reimbursement agreement with The County of Riverside as Amendment #1 to 

make additional improvements along Van Buren in the amount of $335,282. 
 

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 
 

The Project installed over 8 miles of Class II Bike Lanes and Class I Bike paths, over 16,000 

square feet of sidewalk, over 2,000 linear feet of curb & gutter, two modified pedestrian ramps 

and two pedestrian islands. The Project accomplished the connectivity of Avenue 52 and 

Coachella Valley High School by means of Class II bike lanes. 
 

City Staff has inspected the Project and found the improvements to be in accordance with the 

plans, specifications, and applicable standards. Staff recommends the acceptance of this project 

and that the City Council authorizes the filing of a Notice of Completion. Upon acceptance by 

City Council, the Project will enter a one year warranty period as prescribed by the project 

contract agreement. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 

No fiscal impact to the 2019/2020 CIP Budget General Fund. Construction was executed using 

SB 821, Measure A Funds and a reimbursement agreement with Riverside County with an 

original contract amount of $2,390,000 plus 10% for contingencies with Contract Amendment #1 

in the amount of $335,282. The project was constructed within budget including all quantities 

totaling $2,908,233.85. 


